News from Latin Partner Gonzalo Soria La Trinidad, Fray Bentos, Uruguay.
Dear Brothers and Sisters in mission,

We pray that the peace of God will be with each one of you. Here in Uruguay we are into the coldest days of winter, with very low temperatures compared to the ones we usually have here.

Our daughter Abril is now in her second year at secondary school (Liceo), and we are pleased that she is obtaining good marks. Guillermina is growing well for her age and learning more and more each day. 

Leticia continues in her teacher training course, which is going well. She is now halfway through the four years and is happy to have found in teaching a way of serving both the Lord and others. 

We have just held a gathering of all the parishes in the interior of the country when we met up with the Holy Spirit parish from Salto. We enjoyed times of sharing and fellowship together with time spent in reflecting on the word of God and how the Lord is working in our different communities.

During these winter months, and thanks to he help received from two companies in the area and the Fray Bentos municipality, we have been able to start a cafeteria, where we give a the children in the area a glass of warm milk with bread or pastries on those days when the school canteens are closed.

But of course our desire was not only to have a place to give out food, but to be challenged to establish a place for dialogue – a place where together we can listen to the word of God, and move forward from offering help to sharing our faith: to pray;  give out the snacks; open up workshops and invite families to come along to different activities. And of course to share our faith and our lives. 

Another activity we are very pleased about and which is also a great challenge, is that starting in July every Wednesday we are working with a group of young people who have committed offences and instead of prison have been put into a programme of work in the community.  With this project we are able to offer workshops for these youngsters, which we pray could help to change the direction of their lives as they discover another way to live.

As you see we are getting on prayerfully with our ministry and projects. We are very pleased that you are with us, providing support and prayers. They are a great encouragement and source of strength for our faith and we would be very pleased to hear from you, so that we can pray together.

Wishing you many blessings 
Gonzalo, Leticia and family

Revd Gonzalo Soria
Email: frayanglo@adinet.com.uy. 
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